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Fourth Wave

Matagorda Regional Medical 
Center officials said the county 
has officially entered its fourth 
wave of  COVID-19 as the 
hospital’s ICU beds are at ca-
pacity with other areas of  the 
hospital being used to care for 
ICU patients. 

“The number of  COVID-19 

admissions has leveled off, but 
we still have a very high num-
ber of  COVID-19 patients in 
the hospital. Right now, we are 
averaging 25 positive patients 
total in the medical surgical 
unit and ICU,” said Tiffany 
Foltyn, executive director of  
the MRMC Foundation.

Foltyn said the ICU unit at 
the hospital is at full capacity 
right now. 

“Our ICU is at capacity and 
other areas of  the hospital are 
being used to care for ICU 
patients,” Foltyn said. “Our 
COVID-19 patient volumes 
and statistics are consistent 
with previous waves.”

With pediatric cases of  
COVID-19 rising across the 
Houston area, Foltyn said 
MRMC has seen some pediat-
ric cases but adult admissions 

still outnumber the pediatric 
admissions. 

“We have seen COVID-19 
pediatric cases in the emergen-
cy department but have not 
seen admission rates match the 
level of  adults,” Foltyn said. 

The American Academy of  
Pediatrics (AAP) has launched 
a multi-faceted national mar-
keting campaign encouraging 
parents to get their children 

ages 12 and older vaccinated 
against COVID-19.

The AAP created the multi-
pronged effort to reach par-
ents who have not yet vacci-
nated their eligible children — 
and to encourage them to talk 
with a pediatrician about their 
questions and reservations.

By JIMMY GALVAN
jimmy.galvan@baycitytribune.com

See WAVE Page 6A

MRMC at full capacity with COVID patients

We Will Never Forget

Volunteers lined up Saturday to toll the bell at First Presbyterian Church of Bay City in memory of each 

soul lost on Sept. 11, 2001. Saturday marked the 20th anniversary of the terror attacks that killed nearly 

3,000 Americans. First Presbyterian Pastor Charley Shurtz showed members of the Bay City High School 

cheerleading squad on how to ring the 116-yearold bell. A bagpiper also played Amazing Grace during 

the solemn ceremony. (Anthony Maenza photos)

Bay City royalty

Jonathan Fuentes and Alexis Solis were named Bay City High 

School’s Homecoming King and Queen during ceremonies 

held at halftime of the Blackcats’ 21-9 victory over Wharton 

Friday night. (Anthony Maenza)

Early Monday morning, the water was getting rather choppy in Sargent as the Gulf was feeling 

the effects of Tropical Storm Nicholas entering the region. The storm was expected to make 

landfall near Matagorda Bay and bring 5 to 10 inches of rain to the region. Check for updates 

on The Bay City Tribune’s Facebook page. (Submitted photo)

McDonald urges common 

sense with TS Nicholas

Matagorda County Judge 
Nate McDonald urged all 
county residents to use com-
mon sense as they prepared 
for landfall of  Tropical Storm 
Nicholas on Monday.

“The key to emergency 
management is to use the 
common sense God gave 
you,” McDonald said. “That’s 
particularly true today. We’re 
looking at today, more than 
anything, a rainmaker.”

With the warm water in the 
gulf, it still had the poten-

tial to strengthen, he said, 
but to prepare for the large 
amount of  rain coming. 
“Have your drains open. 

Have an ample supply of  wa-
ter. Be on high ground. If  you 
have a two-story home and 
living in the downstairs, you 
might want to move upstairs 
if  you are in a low area, es-
pecially along the coast” Mc-
Donald said.

As of  Monday morning, 
the storm was projected to 
make landfall near Matagorda 
Bay a little south of  Palacios 
with a significant amount of  

rain to fall. Projections have 
the storm dropping between 
8-16 inches of  rain through 
Wednesday in the county. 
Projections were higher when 
the storm was offshore, but 
forecast changes have the 
storm moving east out of  the 
area by Wednesday. A storm 
surge of  2-5 feet was also ex-
pected with the storm.

“It’s pretty well over where 
we sit,” McDonald said. 
“We all know that these 

By ANTHONY MAENZA
anthony.maenza@baycitytribune.com
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